

TOWN OF DIGHTON

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

979 Somerset Avenue · Dighton, MA 02715 (508) 669-6431, FAX (508) 669-5667

August 27, 2019

Mr. Sean R. Cronin Senior Deputy Commissioner of Local Services Division of Local Services PO Box 9569 Boston, MA 02114

Dear Sean:

I write to advise you that the Town of Dighton's Stormwater Committee expended the \$2,000 grant to purchase reusable shopping bags and jar lid openers as part of its public education program. These items exceeded the grant amount and the purchase was supplemented by the town's Stormwater Budget.

The Committee has distributed them at several public events and expects to use the rest of them at the Annual Lion's Arts Festival on November 3.

Please feel free to contact Nancy Goulart, Chairman, Stormwater Committee, if further information is needed.

The Town expresses it thanks and appreciation for the award of this grant to help defray the expenses of its Stormwater Education Program.

Sincerely,

Kenneth J. Pacheco, Chairman

Kenneth gracheco